PROCEEDINGS OF A REGULAR MEETING OF

THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF

THE MORGAN CITY HARBOR AND TERMINAL DISTRICT

June 9, 2014
The Board of Commissioners (“Board”) of the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”) met in regular session at the District’s office at 800 Youngs Road, Morgan City, Louisiana on June 9, 2014 at 5:00 p.m. President Jerry Gauthier convened the meeting with Commissioners Deborah Garber, Thomas Ackel, R. Scott Melancon, Tim Matthews, Sr. and Joseph Cain in attendance.  Duane Lodrigue and Joseph Foret were absent.  Also present at the meeting were Raymond Wade, Executive Director; Tori Henry, Administrative Assistant; Cindy Cutrera, Manager of Economic Development; Gerard Bourgeois, Board Attorney; Representative Sam Jones; Jonathan Hird and Maarten Kluijver, Moffatt & Nichol; Mike Lowe, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, New Orleans District (“Corps”); Captain David McClellan, Commander Blake Welborn and Chief Mark Emerson, United States Coast Guard (“USCG”); Michael Knobloch, Knobloch Professional Services; Clay Breaud, GSE/Providence Engineering; Walt Adams, EnGarde Consulting; Carl Blum, Architect; William Lemoine, Lemoine Company; along with members of the media and general public.
The meeting was called to order and the presence of a quorum was noted.  Mr. Gauthier led the invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

It was moved by Mr. Ackel and seconded by Mr. Matthews that the minutes of the Regular Meeting of May 12, 2014 be approved and adopted. Motion carried unanimously.  
It was moved by Mrs. Garber that the report of receipts and disbursements for the month of May, 2014 be received and accepted and that all invoices presented to the Board for the month of May, 2014 be paid.  Mr. Melancon seconded that motion, which carried unanimously.  Mrs. Garber noted that at the July meeting, we will request authorization to make a transfer from our special grants account, which will balance out the expenses/revenues of the port security grants. 
Representative Sam Jones offered a legislative update from this year’s session, specifically noting the District receiving $1.2 million in Priority 1 funding and $5.9 million in priority 2 funding for the Governmental Emergency Operations Center.
Captain McClellan reported that there were 5,701 transits for the month of May, averaging 184 per day.
Chief Emerson reported that: (i) his change of command will be held Thrusday, June 19th 10 a.m.; (ii) there has been a significant increase of allisions due to high water levels; (iii) he is 85% prepared for the switch over from Horeshoe to Crew Boat Cut, which should occur in the later part of August.  Mr. Gauthier offered Chief Emerson well wishes as he transfers on to Virginia.  
 Mike Lowe reported that:  (i) the Crew Boat Cut contract has been awarded, along with a Notice to Proceed; (ii) recent surveys of the Harbor were re-done last Thursday; (iii) the lease dredge contract for Berwick Harbor will expire at the end of July and they are prepared to activate the new contract mid to late July.

Mr. Adams, Project Manager, Mr. Blum, Architect and Mr. Lemoine provided updates on the Governmental Emergency Operation Center.   Mr. Adams requested that an additional $15,000 be authorized to increase test pile activities.  Mr. Ackel moved to approve the proposal from Howard Pile Driving, Inc. and to add an additional $15,000 to the previously authorized $35,000 for test pile activities, which was seconded by Mrs. Garber and carried unanimously.  Mr. Adams also requested that an additional 3,000 square feet be added to the Governmental Emergency Operation Center, which may have the effect of causing the actual amount of the  project to exceed the design budget by $500,000.  Mr. Ackel moved to authorize an additional $500,000, contingent upon need, which was seconded by Mrs. Garber and carried unanimously. 
Mr. Hird reported that:  (i) they are finalizing the contract with Encos to install the NOAA Ports system; (ii) he is anxious to see how the survey equipment being installed on the new security vessel will measure the channel depth.
Mike Knobloch reported that:  (i) on May 27, he, along with a Metal Shark representative, Mr. Wade and Les Rulf participated in a training session on the vessel; (ii) all survey equipment should be installed on vessel next week except for the Reotune, which is still pending FEMA sole source authorization; (iii) FEMA funds have been drawn down into our special grants account and will be authorized for transfer at the July meeting; (iii) FY2014 PSG application was submitted on time, requesting $690,000, with a match of $217,000, and includes O&M of NOAA Ports monitoring stations, O&M for camera and radars at Port facility, O&M for  TACCS™ System and additional cameras along the dock.  We should find out in August if the application was approved.  (v) He, along with Mr. Ackel, attended the International Freight Forwarders Conference.  Mr. Ackel offered specifics of the conference. 
Cindy Cutrera reported that:  (i) in Mr. Wade’s absence, she met with a potential client, where rail is a must with water as an additional benefit; (ii) she along with Mr. Wade participated in separate conference calls with Senators Vitter and Landrieu’s offices regarding WRDA verbiage; (iii) she will be attending the CPRA Navigation Focus Group meeting, where they are working on presenting the 2017 Master Plan as well as discussing the Increase Atchafalaya into Terrebonne Bay project.  We are closely monitoring any diversions presented.  (iv) On June 26, Mr. Wade will make a presentation to the Rotary Club.  

Mr. Wade reported that: (i) at the Council Meeting, the Town of Berwick approved the lease for waterfront property.  The ocean going barge Tatitia is expected to arrive at our dock on June 30.
Mr. Bourgeois presented:  (i) Ordinance No. 52 for adoption of the 2014 millage, which provides the millage rate of 4.49 mills.  It was moved by Mrs. Garber and seconded by Mr. Melancon that Ordinance No. 52, providing a rate of 4.49 mills, be adopted.  Motion carried unanimously.
ORDINANCE NO. 52tc "ORDINANCE NO. 39"
An Ordinance levying and imposing a tax on all the property subject to taxation in the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District, State of Louisiana, for the year 2014 for the purpose of paying the administrative, operative and maintenance expenses of the Board in said District.

SECTION 1, BE IT ORDAINED, by the Board of Commissioners of the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District, a political subdivision of the State of Louisiana, acting as the governing authority of said Harbor and Terminal District; in regular session convened, that under and by virtue of the Authority of the Louisiana Revised Statutes of 1950 LSA-R.S. 34:329, as amended and Art. 7, Sec. 23 of the Louisiana Constitution of 1974, that the following millage(s) are hereby levied on the 2014 tax roll on all property subject to taxation by the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District:   










MILLAGE

administrative, operative, and maintenance expenses



 4.49 mills

(Tax for: e.g. General Alimony, Library, Maintenance)

SECTION 2, BE IT FURTHER ORDAINED that the proper administrative officials of the Parish of St. Mary, State of Louisiana, be and they are hereby empowered, authorized, and directed to spread said taxes, as hereinabove set forth, upon the assessment roll of said Parish for the year 2014, and to make the collection of the taxes imposed for and on behalf of the taxing authority, according to law, and that the taxes herein levied shall become a permanent lien and privilege on all property subject to taxation as herein set forth, and collection thereof shall be enforceable in the manner provided by law.

SECTION 3, BE IT FURTHER ORDAINED that all Ordinance or parts of Ordinance in conflict herewith be and the same are hereby repealed, and this Ordinance shall take effect upon its adoption, the public welfare so demanding.

Mr. Bourgeois also reported that we have been working on updating the employee manual.  Mr. Gauthier asked the commissioners to read through the revised draft manual and provide any comments to Mr. Bourgeois and Mr. Wade.   
With no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.
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Thomas Ackel, Secretary
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